
AGENDA ITEM FOR ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING          (   ) Discussion only 
                                                                                                 (X) Action 

FROM (DEPT/ DIVISION):  Sheriff’s Office / Criminal and Reserve Divisions 

PROGRAM:  Weapons and Ammo 

SUBJECT:  Sheriff’s Office Duty Pistols 

Background: For approximately 2 years, we have been in the 
process of assessing our current duty firearm (pistols) as 
compared to trending and standard equipment being used 
predominately by other Law Enforcement agencies within the 
U.S. Our findings indicate that, overwhelmingly, 9mm caliber 
duty pistols are recommended and utilized by most local, 
State and Federal agencies nationwide. To summarize some of 
what research is showing: The 9mm is easier for most 
shooters, regardless of experience, to use and become 
proficient with. 9mm ammunition technologies have changed 
over time, and concerns about Law Enforcement use of 9mm 
weaponry in the past is minimized due to better ballistic 
performance. In addition to the use of 9mm caliber, the use of 
optics is becoming prevalent in Law Enforcement. As with 
the 9mm caliber, the use of optics seems to be helping all 
users to become more proficient in the use of the firearms. 
Our current duty pistols are Glock model 22, a .40 caliber 
with “open sights” – no optics. Currently Glock offers a COA 
duty pistol equipped with Aimpoint optics. The pricing of the 
“package” offers significant cost savings over purchasing the 
pistol and optic separate. We have already accounted for 
replacing our current duty pistols incrementally, and have 
increased this fiscal year’s budget in this area to accommodate 
the anticipated purchase. We will also receive some “trade-in” 
value for our current .40 caliber Glock duty pistols, which 
will help offset the costs of purchasing the new equipment. 
The Reserves are requesting to purchase the same duty pistols 
/ optics in order to maintain consistency with our full-time 
Patrol Deputies and the equipment they carry. We have 
checked with multiple Law Enforcement vendors, and have 
found the best pricing for the new equipment and reasonable 
“trade-in” value for our current pistols, with Oregon 
Rifleworks (Tigard, Oregon), at a unit cost of $732.00 each 
(quotes attached).  

( ) ACTION REQUESTED:
We respectfully request authorization 
to purchase two (2) separate orders for 
(10) ten Glock 45 COA duty pistols, in 
the amount of $7,320.00 each, for a 
total cost of $14,640.00.  The 
purchases will be made from the 
Criminal Division budget – (15600-
550009 weapons and ammo); and the 
Reserves budget (15800) separately.  

ATTACHMENTS:  Quotes 

Date: (9/4/2025)            Submitted By: (Paul Wolverton) 

Checkoffs:  
(          )  Dept. Head (copy)                                            To be notified of Meeting:  
(          ) Human Resources (copy)       Paul Wolverton; Doug Primmer, Jim Littlefield  
(           ) Legal (copy)                                                     Needed at Meeting: Paul Wolverton 

Scheduled for meeting on:    September 17, 2025 

Action taken:  






